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PLIMPA GENERAL MEETING – February 27, 2017 

Call to order at 7:35 by Chris Villard 

Attendance: 10 people including 6 Board members and 2 Directors 

Minutes 

 The minutes were posted to the web site and sent to Board members via email prior to the 

meeting.  Minutes were approved. 

TREASURER’S REPORT 

 The transition from Heidi Klette to Nicole Marcum is finished. 

 A copy of the Treasurer’s report is attached in the Secretary’s book. 

 Checking balance $8,072.75. 

DIRECTOR’S REPORT 

Bob Esterle 

 Things are going well at Glenwood.  They had a Band reward party on Thursday, February 9. 

 On Thursday, March 2 the combined Oakwood and Glenwood 6th Grade Band Concert will be at 

GlenOak. 

 The Glenwood 6th Grade Band is playing for the Glenwood Arts Explosion Night on Thursday, 

March 9. 

 On Tuesday, March 14 the Oakwood Jazz Band is playing for the GOHS Jazz Fest. 

 On Friday, March  17, the Oakwood Jazz Band will be going to Glenwood to play for all the 5th 

and 6th grade band members. 

Elyse Laux 

 Thanks to all of the volunteers for their help with Solo and Ensemble.  If there are any 

suggestions for next year, please let her know. 

 On Thursday, March 2, there will be a concert with the 6th, 7th, and 8th grade jazz bands at 

GlenOak.  The GlenOak Jazz Band will play at the beginning of the concert. 

 Next week, there will be dress rehearsals (in the evening) for the OMEA Large Group Band 

Contest. 

 On March 10, we will be performing in the OMEA Large Group Band Contest at Lake High 

School. 

 The Plain Local Jazz Festival will be on Tuesday, March 14 at 6:30. Jazz bands from 

Oakwood, GlenOak, Hoover and Lake will be performing. A special guest, Jim Rupp, will be 

performing. 
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COMMITTEE REPORTS 

Spirit Wear – Julie Bevilacqua 

 GlenOak spirit sales: $312 deposited, $197 paid to Hub Victor, $115 profit 

 Middle school sales: $824 deposited (gross) 

 We still have some decals left at Hub Victor. 

o Oakwood – 13 decals left 

o Glenwood – 11 decals left 

o High School 

 Property of GlenOak Band – 3 decals left 

 GO Band – 10 decals left 

 GlenOak Band Burst – 23 decals left 

Quarter Auction – Chris Villard 

 We are looking for a date, probably in September. 

 We will need a lot of volunteers for the auction. 

OLD BUSINESS 

Treasurer’s Position – Chris Villard 

 All accounts have been switched to Nicole Marcum.  The transition is complete. 

TD Tailgate – Julie Bevilacqua 

 The TD Tailgate night has been cancelled.  With a 10% profit, it’s not worth the scrambling to try 

to get everything done, in such a short time frame ,for a successful fundraiser.  It has been hard 

trying to get in contact with TDs for marketing material.   

 It is recommended that we just go with Chipotle where the profit is 50% and it is a much easier 

time getting things done. 

Spring Fundraiser – Chris Villard 

 Rose Jacobs will Chair the Cookie and Candy Fundraiser. 

 The information went out with the kids and orders are due back on Friday, March 10. 

 The pick-up and distribution will be Monday, April 10. 

 Anyone that can help, please contact Rose Jacobs at rose.jacobs39@yahoo.com 330-906-0260. 

Band Uniform Replacement – Chris Irwin 

 We will, hopefully, start working on a design in early 2018. 
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NEW BUSINESS 

Elections – Chris Villard 

 Nominations for Board Members will be at the March meeting.  Elections will be in May. 

 A suggestion was made to have a board member speak at the Tuesday, March 7 concert 

regarding parents interested in being part of the Board.  Members agreed that the best time to 

do that was between the concert ending and the New York City parent’s meeting beginning. 

Scholarship Certificates – Irene Barker 

 Irene suggested that, at the band banquet, we hand the winners of the scholarships a certificate 

and a letter stating the directions on how to receive the money. 

 This suggestion will be given to Danielle Rollins (Chairperson for the scholarship awards).   

NEXT MEETING 

 March 20, 2017 

Adjournment – Ann Salvino moved to adjourn the meeting.  Rose Jacobs seconded. The meeting 

adjourned at 7:50. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


